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MINUTES

September 11, 2014 9:30 - 1200 hours

Lanark County Council Chambers

Thanks Lanark Leeds Grenville Family and Children’s Services  for the refreshments
Call to Order:  Elizabeth Goldman welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  Attendees introduced themselves. 

Present:       Darrell Dean, Nancy Wildgoose, Meghan Lepine, Mary Lou White, Karen Moore, Sara Cooke, Pam Harris, Sue Cavanagh, Jennifer Miller, Elizabeth Goldman, Jane Torrance, Sara Hammel, Donna Davidson, Emily Cassell, Allan Hogan, Wendy Vollans (recorder).


Regrets:   Julie Ingleby, Margaret Van Beers, Jane Hess, Sue Poldervaart, Nicki        Collins.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of May 1 and June 5, 2014 were approved as circulated and posted to the web site..
Approval of Agenda:   The Agenda of September 11, 2014 was approved.

New Business - Committee Reports:
(All reports were posted on the web site http://lanarkkids.com/about/agenda-packages/september-11-2014-agenda-package/)

Relational Chart – Reminder that the organization chart is actually a relational description, and is not hierarchal, but rather everyone supporting everyone back and forth.  It is a constellation model.
1. Middle Years Working Group (After School) – Jennifer Miller

Call received at Big Brothers/Big Sisters about 3 ½ years ago from Martha Duncan from North Lanark Health Centre.  She had created an afterschool program with support from Canadian Tire Perth and Jump Start Program – offering it in the two schools in Lanark which is going very well.  The Canadian Tire in Perth asked her to expand the program to Perth because they really wanted to fund the expansion of that and because it was outside of her jurisdiction; she asked if they would step in.  So that was the best thing that has happened in three years.  Canadian Tire and Jump Start in Perth, and now in Smiths Falls are really fond of the after school program model they have developed.  It has a mentoring component, a 1:4 ratio of adult to children, a healthy lifestyles/healthy eating and physical activity component and a mental health promotion component.  Pilot was done at Stewart School in Perth.  It went really well and at that time a note was put out to all the Planning Council members saying that anybody who is doing afterschool programming, would you like to get together and share some ideas and potentially write a grant application to the Healthy Communities fund, and so from that TYPS in Almonte and the Rideau Health Centre and Big Brothers/Big Sisters were successful in obtaining a grant to help share best practices in afterschool programming.

A year ago this month they hired a coordinator and Mike spent the year drafting a resource document and what happened was the Middle Years Working Group became they’re advisory council to the project.  So the Middle Years Working Group kind of stalled with this amalgamation.  This has resulted in more expansion of afterschool programming in the County.  What has also happened is that some of them are also sharing staff and sharing other resources.  Just in the last month Rideau Health Centre and Big Brothers/Big Sisters hired more staff together.  Their coordinator, Mike Cooper, has just resigned, so they are gathering next week to see what the 2nd year of this two year grant will look like and may use it as an opportunity to change direction.

Next Steps:  Looking for support from the Advisory Council through their participation in the Middle Years Working Group and the Advisory Council on afterschool programming.  Key to this program development is volunteers, that 1:4 ratio is really key in providing mentoring and that is where they are seeing the real success.  What they are seeing is that the average volunteers are in the 18-25 range.  They have been tapping into the Algonquin College, Perth Campus, Police Foundations Program and Social Service Worker Program and they have been really great source for volunteers, also they get a lot of co-op students, both college and high school level who volunteer.  They have found that having paid staff at every program is also important.

Afterschool programs are now being offered at Stewart School, Glen Tay, Queen Elizabeth and they are meeting with St. John’s next week.  They are also starting up at St. Francis in Smiths Falls and launching Chimo.  They are hoping to do a homework club after school at the library in Smiths Falls.  Martha is still doing one in Lanark and Warren is from the Lanark Youth Centre, who is on the Advisory Council and he is doing programming at Glen Tay also and also talking with Drummond.  He is also doing after school programming at the Youth Centre.  Still chatting about Carleton Place. 

2. Communication – Jane Torrance

Plans for next year:  Social media/communication goals.

They have lost two people from their committee this year, Jon Valentin and Heather Whiting – moved on to other things.  Right now it is just Emily Cassell, Kate Hallas and Jane herself on the committee, so Jane welcomed anyone interested in joining to do so.

2014/2015 goal is to change host on WordPress so they can have a little bit more availability on their plug in analytics.  Also to use Hootsuite.  And the #1 goal for them is to become the trusted source of information and that includes encouraging partners to be more interactive.  Their modules were very successful last year, so they will be doing them again.  They are hoping to do one of each module through the year.  They want to develop training cards for each member agency (similar to baseball trading cards) but they will each be about a different agency.  Will be on the internet (not printed), but available to print out and give to those people who they feel can use those services.  A snapshot of what the agency is all about.  Another goal they have is enhancing the calendar function on their website.

Their goal with their Lanark Kids website is to have 4000 visits compared to 3000 last year and last year they posted 40 blog posts with 7 subscribers – goal this year is to have 50 subscribers with 52 blog posts.  Facebook – their goal was 200 likes and they only had 60 likes.  They will work on that to try to get up to 200 likes.  They are asking partner agencies to add a little tag line on their communications “We are a proud partner of Lanark Kids”.  

Twitter – goal was to have 100 follower and they have 150 followers, so that exceeded their goals.  Put some energy into this social media tool and hope for 250 followers by end of this year.

3. Best Start – Mary Lou White

Announcement that Karen Moore is the new chair as of this week.

Most of information is in the report, but Mary Lou wanted to add that approval of unconditional grant of four proposals and one is for Open Doors enhancing the Same Day Clinic in Almonte with a focus on early years children and the second one is the Child Development Centre/HDH Occupational Therapy Consultation Model and the third one is parent engagement with CROW and Connections and also the libraries and CROW are working together to support literacy/numeracy skills. 

4. Community Issues – Erin Lee is not present

Written report posted to web site.

5. Stewardship – Elizabeth Goldman

Stewardship Program develops the agendas for the monthly Lanark County Planning Council meetings.  The focus this Fall will be to figure out what kind of goals they have this year.  Also their will be upcoming elections next month.

6. Service Integration – Elizabeth Goldman

This committee overlaps a bit with the Stewardship Program.  They assist the Planning Council members in progressing along the continuum from awareness to coordination to collaboration to integration.  This year they created a network map of LCPC membership; organized Data Day 2014 and provided input into Early Childhood Development Planning report for Ministry.  They are currently awaiting guidance from the Ministry on value of producing a community plan.  Their committee could also use new members if anyone is interested.

7. Youth Justice Collaborative – Sue Poldervaart is not present.

No report provided, so will try to receive one at a later meeting.  We did hear some information about the Youth Justice Collaborative at a past meeting in May.

8. Case Resolution – Allan Hogan

There are a number of children in our area who have complex special needs and the group is really brought together to assist those agencies and those families who are attempting to be able to care for their complex special need child.  It is an opportunity to throw around some ideas, to connect agencies resources that they may not have known about and also to be able to request funding from the Ministry of Children and Youth Services to provide additional supports for these youth and to keep them as best as possible close to home, if not in the home.  Incredible to see the overwhelming needs of some of the children and even more incredible to see how families have done everything possible to help look after these children.  These families certainly need the support of this group when they come to a point when they can’t go any further.  The group mostly consists of service agencies that are involved one way or another providing services to complex special needs children, so it’s not a matter of people volunteering.  Allan is also involved in the Leeds and Grenville case resolution as chair and the structure is very different.  Lanark County group really looks for involvement and input from their members, through not only looking at cases, but how they can advocate – which is really helpful 

Exciting thing happening is the special needs services are being reviewed at this point.  They need to learn more about how that will impact families in our area to receive the service that they need.
Approximate number of cases reviewed per year – he’s not good with numbers, but his guess would be approximately 10/year.

9. Respite – Carol Anne McNeill not present.  No report attached.

Donna Davidson spoke on behalf of Carol Anne.  

Respite is a smorgasbord with a network of over 300 workers and 40 to 50 summer students.  They will put families in touch with workers, but they are the ones who decide if they want that worker to be their worker or not.  They do not have the constraints that Access Workers have.  In addition to one-on-one, they have a number of group activities because they have found that social life is also quite important – i.e. going to Senator hockey games, extravaganzas in Ottawa – they will organize these things in a family type of way with bus loads going to these events.  In 2006 they began their first children’s respite home.  Carol Anne and her husband John became the first house parents because Carol Anne wanted very much to know if this model would work and so she lived it.  It is located in Smiths Falls.  Adult respite home on Rideau Ferry Road and then they also had an opportunity to purchase a home on Franktown Road, so these three houses they own and they rent a home in Carleton Place.  These homes provide respite during the week and on weekends.  They are on the house parent model, augmented by staff.  Also, they  have developed a share care model in the respite homes.  They can provide up to 45% of the care for an individual.  Works extremely well for a family who wants to stay involved, but the care is just so much, so rather than going the all or nothing, they are able to have this person as part of their life.  It has also worked in combination with other agencies….partnered with Family and Children’s Services, and are allso working well with Community Living.  

10. Professional Development – Jennifer Miller

The committee started off a bang with several committee breakfasts in the first year to 18 months.  Only one session was held in the past year, however it was a great one.  But with that being said the committee has decided to step back and determined that a new focus and new group of members is required to move things forward.

11. Municipal Drug Strategy – Bonnie Schnittker not present.  

Report was posted to web site.

New Business – Elizabeth Goldman
1. Updates to administrative documents
Terms of Reference were distributed on website.  It is a document that they review every year.  There is a proposal to changing the language under “Service Integration” to state “Awareness, coordination, collaboration and integration” from the current verbiage of  “Awareness, communication, cooperation and collaboration” and then the addition under “Decision-Making” regarding quorums where it has been added that each member organization has one vote.   

Not enough members present to vote on the Terms of Reference, so this will be deferred to next meeting.  

Orientation Package – distributed on website – this is available to all members when you might need to refer to it and it is also given to all new members to outline this group and its purpose.

Membership distribution list has separated out and will be kept as a separate document.  

There is a participation agreement being distributed and it would be appreciated if members sign this agreement, which basically states that you agree that you will try to attend and contribute to meetings.

No official plan as where refreshments for LCPC meeting will be coming from.  Please let Jane Torrance know if you have any ideas.  Two Guys for Lunch is no longer in the Factory, but there is a new Factory Café going in, which Jane will go and speak to, but her first choice was the café at Algonquin College, which is run by students (would be a good match).  She is waiting to here back from them.  We will be getting another caterer, just not sure yet who it will be.

2. Elections Notice 
It was decided that elections would take place at November meeting as October meeting will be canceled due to a conflict.  Elections are held every two years for Chair, Vice-Chair and Stewardship member-at-large (this position is a new position created two years ago).  Since Nicki will be moving leaving Open Doors and moving to Kingston there will definitely be a position open as Chair.  There is always the possibility instead of having a Chair and Vice-Chair of making the position for two Co-Chairs if that is of interest.  Let someone from the Stewartship know or Jane know if you are interested in running for a position. 

Note made that Nicki’s first day at her new job will be November 3, 2014.  Open Doors will be having a farewell get-together and Jane will make sure there is a card from the LCPC.

3. Aboriginal planning – 
$2200 was the annual allocation from Ministry of Children’s Services.  Instead of looking at just the 0-6 year old population, it was thought to look at a more full family population, so 0-18 years.

Aboriginal issues will become a standing issue on LCPC agenda as well as Best Start.

4. Planning  
We will take a look at where we have been, where are we now and where are we going.  This is what they hope to look at on their planning day.  The end goal as the Stewardship committee is that they want to have an operational review, some goals and a little bit of structure for the next two years.  Decision was made to just call it a planning day and not a strategic planning day. Before planning day they will send out a pre-survey just to ask a few questions about where they will go with the planning day. I.e. What are the priorities of your agency this year?, Who are your partners?, Could you outline some of your success from the past year etc.  This gives them a better outline to what their doing around the table.  Planning day will take place in December in Carleton Place area from 9:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

5. Discussion:

Donna Davidson brought up that they need a motion from this committee to license our children’s respite home in Smiths Falls.  They have been license ready since they began in 2006, but the Ministry felt it was not necessary at the time, but now it is.  Support of the Children’s and Youth planning  committee is a letter that they support this process.  They will have a letter drafted for the next meeting for members to take a look at.

Planner’s Report – Jane Torrance

The Planner’s report was distributed with the Agenda package.

Regional Process - Darrell Dean

In August Ministry of Children announced 5 million dollars in funding and in July Ontario Child Benefit increased to a little over $1300.  Student Nutrition Program funding announcements. 

Key Messages – Elizabeth Goldman

- Hope that everyone becomes an active member of the Planning Council.

- Social media training will continue this year.

- October meeting canceled, therefore election and vote for terms of reference will be voted on then.  Also Co-chairs instead of Chair and Vice-Chair positions.

- Planning day will be in Carleton Place somewhere likely in December.

- Karen Moore is the new Chair for Best Start.

- Nicki Collins stepping down.

Announcements and Information Sharing

New program called Sprouting Chefs- teaches cooking, gardening, games, homework help.  For 8-12 yr olds.  12 weeks in the Fall.  12-14 weeks in the Spring.  Geared to low income families.  

Professional Development Calendar on website.  Just had a Social Media Plan developed by Sherry Crummy and Associates.  Changing host of website.

Dine Out Day - list of participating restaurants where a percentage of sales are donating to Big Brothers/Big Sisters 

Jane Torrence running for municipal election and is campaigning.

Tri-County Addiction Services will no longer exist probably within the next six months.  They will be joining Leeds Grenville Mental Health.

Upcoming Agenda Items

· Elections

· After school programming.
Adjournment:  12:00 p.m.

The next meeting is November 6 at 9:30 a.m.
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